
 

 
 
 

January – March  2025 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
  
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
 
In our last letter, I requested prayer for the children in our Master Clubs program.  The Lord has blessed our club 
with ten young people we have been ministering to since we started in September last year.  I had specifically 
asked you to pray for their salvation, because none of those attending had ever accepted Christ.  That all changed 
in March when one of the young girls was saved.  Most of the children have been very attentive, and I believe 
they will be saved in the near future.  We praise the Lord for how He is working in their hearts!  Please continue 
to pray that the Lord will give us wisdom as we teach these children, and pray that they will understand and be 
saved soon. 
 
The Lord continues to bless the print shop, and this year we have had the opportunity to see some things come 
to fruition that we have prayed about for years.  In January, our church family officially launched our Seedline 
ministry, where we collate John and Romans scripture portions.  We have had a good group from our church 
participate each time we’ve had a project.  In March, we felt it was time to allow other churches to participate 
with our Seedline ministry.  We were encouraged that Pastor Nathan Pelkey brought some folks from his 
congregation at Bible Baptist Church in Unity, ME, and Brother Rich Azud brought some folks from his 
congregation at Barter’s Island Baptist Church in Trevett, ME, to participate.  We desire to see Royal River 
Baptist Press used as a place where other churches of like faith can come together to minister by printing and 
assembling gospel literature, especially God’s Word. 
 
We would appreciate your helping us pray about some construction needs.  We were supposed to have our 
printshop roof and garage stripped and shingled this spring.  However, the contractor who was going to donate 
his labor fell on hard times, leaving us without a contractor and the donated labor we were counting on.  Please 
pray that this need will be met.  We could also use a plumber who is willing to donate his services.   
 
Many of you are aware that our second-oldest son, Andrew, was involved in an ATV accident.  Both his legs 
were severely damaged, and he had to have surgery to repair the damage immediately.  For those of you who 
knew about his accident, thank you for praying.  His recovery will be slow and long, but he is making good 
progress.  It currently doesn’t look like he will need any more surgeries.  He can walk around some without a 
walker or crutches now, but it will still be several weeks or longer before he can return to work, which will be 
limited. 
 
The Lord has been working in our services, and recently, a man who has been coming from a home for addictions 
and other issues was saved.  Praise the Lord!  Someone noted how different he was now than when he first came 
to our church.  Thank the Lord that He is still changing lives! 
 
As always, thank you for your consistent prayers,  
encouragement, and faithful financial support.  We  
cannot express just how thankful we are for all  
of you.  You are making an eternal difference! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Brooks Suttle 


